## CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH, FLORIDA <u>MEMORANDUM</u> CM17-124

DATE: September 20, 2017

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission

FROM: Roger M. Carlton, City Manager

SUBJECT: Annual Payment of the Unused Travel Expense Reimbursement for

Commissioner Anthony Sanders.

On July 29, 2013 a Motion was passed authorizing the payment of any unused amount in the City Commission travel account for the Mayor, Vice Mayor and City Commissioners at the end of each year. Former Commissioner Anthony Sanders has requested that his available balance in the amount of \$6,857.88 be paid at the same time as the other Commissioners are paid, despite his resignation from office.

After discussion of this request with the City Attorney, we both feel it best that the determination regarding this request be made by the City Commission. Therefore the item has been placed on the September 27, 2017 City Commission Agenda for direction.

Att: Reimbursement Annual Calculation for Former Commissioner Anthony Sanders Budget Workshop Minutes - July 29 – 30, 2013